Town of Olla Minutes


Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting were held on Tuesday, August 08, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at the Olla Town Hall – 2628 Central Avenue. Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order, and Joel Sims opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Sonya Kennon called roll. Present: Mayor Elliott, Jessica Dunn, Joel Sims, and Keith Reichardt. Absent: Madge Bailey. Various members of the public were present.

Mr. Gabe Firment presented the family of Mr. Joseph Thompson with a Resolution in appreciation for his service throughout the years with the Olla Volunteer Fire Department. 


Duke made a motion, second by Dunn, to approve the agenda as amended. Motion carried.

Sims made a motion, second by Dunn, to approve the July 2023 regular meeting minutes. Motion Carried.

Dunn made a motion, second by Reichardt, to approve the July 2023 bills as presented. Motion carried.

Duke made a motion, second by Dunn, to approve the July 2023 financial statement as presented. Motion carried.

· Fire Department – Acting Chief Ray Atwell gave the written fire report for July 2023. Chief Atwell stated that all equipment is currently in operational condition.  Mr. Atwell asked the council for approval of two new members to the department. Dunn made a motion, second by Sims, to approve Fabiola Artega and Glynn Black as new members of the Olla Volunteer Fire Department. The department responded to 3 alarms in July. 
· Police Report – The July 2023 police report was given by Chief Jody O’Bier. 224 citations were issued for July 2023, $39745.78 was collected in fines and court cost, the department responded to 17 incidents, 2 arrests, and 3 dog complaints. 
· Public Works Department – Mayor Elliott delivered the July 2023 Superintendent’s report. Mayor Elliott stated that due to the extensive repairs needed on the Kubota Zero Turn the council decided not to repair it, and to purchase a new one. Mayor Elliott stated that a new air conditioner was purchased for the sewer plant to keep the computer/screens functional. 
Dunn made a motion, second by Sims, to approve the reports as 
presented. Motion carried.
Mayor Elliott stated that she had been to Lake Charles, Louisiana for the mediation hearing to discuss the Hurricane Shelter and that no action was taken. 
Mayor Elliott stated that the fiber optic lines should be finished in approximately two weeks. 

Mayor Elliott stated that plans are being made for Olla Downtown Homecoming on October 14, 2023, and asked that anyone wishing to help please contact the Olla Town Hall at 318-495-5151. 
Sims made a motion, second by Dunn, to adjourn at 7:44 p.m. Motion carried. 
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Rhonda Elliott, Mayor

________________________

Sonya Kennon, Town Clerk 

